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News  
FAIRHILLS FOCUSES ON LEARNING!  

²ŜΩǊŜ ŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ READING in 2021. LŜǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǊŜŀŘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǘȅǇŜǎ of texts together and by ourselves and 

ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴǘΗ  

READING IS COOL! 
STARR START UP! 

We value learning at Fairhills PS. 

To make sure we are all learning and safe, at the 

beginning of each year we all work through the FPS 

STARR START UP! Program. This helps us work and play 

in a calm and orderly environment. In each learning area 

staff establish clear and high expectations around 

routines and learning for students including: 

¶ Readiness to begin the day/session (lining up, 

bags away, sittinƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƭƻƻǊκŀǘ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ŜǘŎΧύ 

¶ Cues for listening and following instructions 

¶ Moving around the school between classes 

¶ Working in groups 

¶ Working individually 

¶ Consequences/rewards for behaviour 

¶ Individual teacher/student expectations including mission statements and class contracts 

¶ Importance of school values 

¶ A sense of classroom community 

This helps us all to be cool calm kind community members. 

We finished our STARR start UP 2021! with a picnic on the oval. Well done team! 

 

Do you know when you should keep your child home from school? 
Do you know when it is very important for you to let the school know if 
anyone in your family or friendship groups is unwell? 
  
Your doctor will let you know if your child has an 'excludable' condition. 
Some of these conditions include but are not restricted to pertussis, 
measles, mumps, rubella, meningococcal disease polio, or COVID-19. You 
will need to advise the school as soon as possible and keep your child 
home for the length of time that your doctor advises.  

The Department of Health and Human Services outline the minimum period of exclusion from school for 
various infectious diseases. To find out more about the minimum period of exclusion for infectious 
diseases, see: School Exclusion Table.  
 
 
 

http://ideas.health.vic.gov.au/guidelines/school-exclusion-table.asp
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PRIVACY INFORMATION for parents and carers 

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ 

ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜƴ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ǘƻ ŜŘǳŎŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΣ ƻǊ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 

or health in the school context. Such information will also be collected when required to fulfil a legal obligation, 

including duty of care, anti-discrimination law and occupational health and safety law. If that information is not 

collected, the school may be unable to provide optimal education or support to your child, or fulfil those legal 

obligations. 

For example, health information may be collected through the school nurse, primary welfare officer or wellbeing 

staff member. If your child is referred to a specific health service at school, such as a Student Support Services officer, 

the required consent will be obtained. Our school also collects information provided by parents and carers through 

the School Entrance Health Questionnaire (SEHQ) and the Early Childhood Intervention Service (ECIS) Transition 

Form. 

Our school may use online tools, such as apps and other software, to effectively collect and manage information 

about your child for teaching and learning purposes, parent communication and engagement; student 

administration; and school management purposes. When our school uses these online tools, we take steps to 

ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǎŜŎǳǊŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǘƻƻƭǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 

contact us.  

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴƭȅ ǎƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƻǊ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ staff who need to know to enable 

the school to educate or support your child, or fulfil a legal obligation. 

When our students transfer to another Victorian government school, personal and health information about that 

student will be transferred to that next school. Transferring this information is in the best interests of our students 

and assists that next school to provide optimal education and support to students. 

In some limited circumstances, information may be disclosed outside of the school (and outside of the Department 

of Education and Training). The school will seek your consent 

for such disclosures unless the disclosure is allowed or 

mandated by law. 

Our school values the privacy of every person. When collecting 

and managing personal and health information, all school staff 

must comply with Victorian privacy law. For more information 

about privacy including about how to access personal and 

health information held by the school about you or your child, 

ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǇǊƛǾŀŎȅ ǇƻƭƛŎȅΦ 

Throughout thƛǎ ƴƻǘƛŎŜΣ ΨǎǘŀŦŦΩ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎΣ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ 
Student Support Service officers, youth workers, social workers, 
nurses and any other allied health practitioners and all other 
staff at our school. This includes employees, agents and service 
providers (contractors) of the Department, whether paid or 
unpaid. 
 

Well done on settling so well into our expectations and routines 

team! 

And finally, a warm welcome to all our new families. 

Keep well, Moi 
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Junior News 

We are off and flying in the Junior School! The Junior School students have made a wonderful start to the 

year, and are settling well into new classroom routines. We are looking forward to an exciting year, 

watching the students learn and grow together.  

We have just finished working through the Start Up! Program, which establishes classroom expectations, 

routines and sets up the learning environment for each class. We 

are reminding ourselves of what it means to follow our STARR 

values and all of our wellbeing practices, so that we can be safe, 

healthy and happy learners. 

Reminders:  

Start Up Interviews: 

²ŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ DŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Yƴƻǿ ¸ƻǳ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 

will be a wonderful opportunity to meet our parent community and to learn more about our wonderful 

students. We are looking forward to working together with you all throughout the year. Please book a 

ǘƛƳŜ ƻƴ /ƻƳǇŀǎǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅΣ ŀǎ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳΗ 

Home Reading and Homework: 

[ŜǘΩǎ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘe year off the right way and get set into great reading 

ŀƴŘ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜǎΗ ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

reading every night, as this is crucial to reinforcing and extending the learning your child does at school. 

All take home reading should be recorded on their reading log. Home reading and homework will start 

for Grades 1 and 2 shortly. Preps will be bringing home Take Home Sound books this week, so keep an 

ŜȅŜ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōƭǳŜ ŦƻƭŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ 

that. 

Celebrations:  

o Miss Hayes and Mrs Minas have been very happy with the wonderful start to the year by the Preps ς 

how wonderful to see so many smiles each morning and eager students who are ready to learn! 

Great stuff Preps! 

o Congratulations to our Grade 1 and 2 students who have settled into working together so well ς this 

is very pleasing to see for two cohorts who have not 

previously worked together. Keep it up guys!  

!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 

see us. Have a great fortnight! 

Miss Hayes, Mrs Minas, Miss Morrison and Miss Robinson 
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